	ISLE OF WIGHT FRESHWATER ANGLING COMPANY

	Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Binstead Community Centre

	on Sunday 7th May 2023 at 19:30 hrs.


	24 members were present at the meeting. Copies of last year’s financial report from our accountant , the minutes from the 2022 AGM, and the agenda for this meeting were sent via e mail attachment to all members. These details were also placed on the website. The Chair welcomed attending members and opened the meeting.


	Tim Oatley chaired the meeting, seven Directors were in attendance. 



Agenda items

	Item no
	Discussion
	Action by

	1
	Apologies. Colin Horn, Jonathan West, Alan Mayhew, John Hopkinson, Spencer Simpson, Danny Barsdell
	

	2
	2022 MINUTES.

Minutes of the 2022 AGM were read out by the Company Secretary, which were approved. Proposed Roger Sharman, Seconded Shirley Winn
	

	3
	Annual statement to the Members from the Board.

A statement was read out by the Company Secretary highlighting some of the problems and successes that have been experienced in the last few years, the changes that we have had to make, and the direction in which the Board would like to see the Company go.  Thanks were given to the many members who had given their time to help with the extensive maintenance work that had taken place over the last year. A substantial sum of money was spent undertaking this task, but this would have been considerably higher had it not been for all the hard work put in by these volunteers. The membership database has enabled the Company Secretary to make the renewal membership process far quicker than ever before. It has also enabled us to send communications to all our members at the same time. The website has been updated and can now be swiftly updated to show announcements and warnings when required.  The Company Facebook page also contains information for members, so with three channels of communication we should reach everybody.
The Board are considering the abolition of the concessionary rates of membership, but realise that such a fundamental change could not be decided without giving all members an opportunity to voice an opinion. An e mail will therefore be sent shortly giving members the chance to vote on the issue.

The new guest ticket procedure is working well, and it was decided at the last AGM that at this AGM a decision be made about the abolition of the 2 free guest tickets. As the numbers of members in attendance was low, again an e mail vote should be taken on this, so that a truly representative view can be obtained from the membership. The Company Secretary then explained that our membership income for the year was £46,400, deposit interest of £336 and our expenditure amounted to £59,750. We had therefore failed to live within our yearly income, and transferred funds from our Santander deposit account. This was mainly due to extensive maintenance work to rectify problems that were worse than anticipated. If the situation had been left to the new financial year the costs may have been much higher. Electricity costs over the year had been eye watering, but close monitoring of oxygen levels had allowed us to only use the aerators when needed, with a subsequent saving.
The Company Secretary explained that we had joined the Angling Trust. This provided us with significantly cheaper insurance cover and an additional benefit of having legal assistance if it was ever required.
	

	4
	ACCOUNTS.
There were no questions raised about the accounts. These are on the website for all to see.

	

	5
	ARTICLES AND BYELAWS.

The Board had revised the bye laws and these had been circulated on the website, on Facebook, and as an e mail attachment when membership was renewed. Jeff Arnold had written to the Board advising that we should re consider the wording of the bye law about tail gating, and had removed bye laws covering the discharge of weapons and fixed method feeders. He also suggested inserting a bye law about driving down the access lane after 22.00 and before 05.00, and re inserting the rules on keepnet sizes. No other comments received from the floor. The bye laws will be discussed at the next Board meeting.
	

	6
	MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTIONS AND DAY TICKETS.

The Board have been discussing the removal of concessionary rates for Seniors and disabled members, and there has been much debate about the future costs of membership. As there was so few members present to discuss the situation it was suggested that we e mail the membership to gather their views. With the current economic situation it is difficult to fix a membership price for implementation in 12 months time. There were calls for a flat rate increase rather than the current percentage rate increase. The Board will discuss this at our next meeting, as memberships do need to provide the Company with the funds required for the year. We  have over 150 people on our waiting list and if they are all accepted this will also provide additional income boosting our ability to make improvements.
There will no longer be day tickets. Although a useful income stream, day tickets do create their own problems.

	

	7
	ELECTION OF DIRECTORS.

Pete Bennett and Jamie Wenborn had served their 3 year term as Directors. They were both willing to stand again. Membership approved this and no new nominations received.
	

	      8
	WORK PARTIES.

The Board thanked all the individuals who turned up for our work parties during the year. There will be a new list of work parties published when possible.
	

	9
	QUESTIONS FROM THE FLOOR.

The Chair then opened the meeting to questions from the floor. It was explained that we may need to take questions away for discussion amongst the Directors before a response could be given. Mr Ray Kirby asked about the competitions on a Thursday evening. Members were apparently moaning that the lake would be closed for the duration of each match. The Company Secretary advised him that he had received no e mails concerning the issue, and if members had complaints they must e mail him with their concerns and they would be forwarded to the Board for discussion at the next Board meeting.

	

	10
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Mr Pete Bennett ( Director) wanted members to know that the sale of Somerton had still not been finalised. The Company Secretary advised the floor of the current situation. A sum of money had been kept by the Solicitors (10K) until the matter was finalised. It was explained that the purchasers had agreed that in order to wind things up they wanted half of the sum held. They had apparently incurred extra expense. The Board agreed to this and the purchaser promised to inform his solicitors to approach ours. This was some months ago and despite our solicitor writing to them no reply has been received. We keep chasing, and will continue to do so.
	

	
	· Meeting closed at 20:30 hrs.
	


Proposed ………………………….. Seconded …………………………

Secretary/Chair …………………………….  ……/……/……..

